TARENTUM RECREATION BOARD

REGULAR MEETING

SEPTEMBER 27, 2018

The regular meeting was called to order by President Carrie Fox at 6:00 p.m.

Roll call: Members present: Carrie. Becky May, Hugh Fox, Loraine White, Gina Landa and Barbara Magnetta. Tim Rapp came in later.

Becky made the motion to accept the minutes of August 28. Seconded by Gina, approved by all.

Pres. Carrie reported on the Boo Festival. Ken Gulick will be handling the hay rides. The hay maze is still being worked on.

Loraine gave the treasurer's report. We have \$3,899.21 in the Budget. Checking account balance is \$7,312.84.

All agreed the treasurer's report we received was very confusing.

Carrie also told members that "Main Squeeze" drinks will be at the Boo Festival. She also has Cindy Hatajik and several other food trucks committed, approximately 5.

There was a woman who did approach Carrie about holding a food truck event, which she previously held at the Mills Mall and found it to be very disappointing, Tommy at the Gatto Diner said she is looking for a new venue. Hopefully we can interest her in holding it in Tarentum. Something to keep opened.

A lengthy discussion on the Boo Festival followed. Carrie called Dave Kengor about hay for the hay maze and also Jeff Adams will be picking up hay for us.

Gina came up with some wonderful new ideas for events we could have in the spring. A irst ever, a Trash to Treasure at the parking lot by the Train Station Restaurant, since they are closed on Sundays. Possibly 8 a.m. to 2 p.m. How about a "Breakfast Bash for Kids" up to age 7, Possibly to be held at Holy Martyrs Hall. Tim wants to be Captain Crunch. The more fun, the better. Her next idea was a "Love me Tenders" Elvis Bingo. To be held February 14, 2019.

Tim reported that his daughter Gabbi can help us for Boo Festival. Also assisting is Sally Weeter, Hugh's sister Debbie, her husband Rege and son, Caleb. How thankful we are for volunteers.

Discussion followed about the plaque ordered for former Mayor Carl Magnetta. Gina made motion to purchase second by Loraine and Becky. All members approved the purchase. Hugh, Carrie and Barbara abstained.

Discussion on parade: Call Chris at Arnold #2 for sleigh and their Santa. LeeAnn from Highland Tire called, they will be giving us 3 trucks, 1 each for Mayors and 1 for Michelle Wright. Carrie will talk to Cindy Kish about Santa for after parade, she will also contact Ms. Scheffer about her choir groups to attend the festivities after the parade.

With no other business, Becky made motion to adjourn, Barb seconded.